
 

 

 
Summer Uniform 
  
As from Monday 15 May, we are allowing students to wear ‘Summer Uniform’. 
  
You will no longer be required to wear a blazer during the school day but you may continue to wear a blazer 
should you choose to.  However, all other uniform should continue to be worn correctly.  Outside coats 
should not be worn to replace your blazer. The only time a coat can be worn is over a blazer. 
 
Please note that mobile phones should be ‘off and away’ –ensure that your phone is switched off and in your 
school bag if you are not wearing a blazer. 
  
PE Kit 
  
Due to the examinations taking place in the Main Hall between 15 May and 25 June 2023, we have made the 
decision to allow years 7-10 to wear PE kit to and from school only on days when they have 
a PE lesson.  This will remove the risk of noise and disruption to the public examinations which could result if 
students were to use the PE changing rooms adjacent to the Main Hall.  Year 11 students should continue to 
wear school uniform and will be asked to change in the Sports Centre changing rooms for their PE lessons. 
There will be the option for supervised study for year 11 students who would prefer to use their time in this 
way during their timetabled PE lessons.  
  
Please note that students are only allowed to wear the PE kit listed on the school website on the days they 
have a PE lesson.  Students are permitted to wear their blazer over their polo shirt if they wish to but cannot 
wear their blazer during PE lessons. 
 
Change to lunchtime 
 
During the public examination period, lunch time will be from 12:10-13:10 . 
  
Thank you. 
  

  
 
Mr R Gammon 
Headteacher 
The King’s School 
Ottery St Mary 
01404 812982 

 

 


